LOGAN - CACHE AIRPORT AUTHORITY BOARD MEETING
SEPTEMBER 5, 2019
MINUTES

The Logan-Cache Airport Authority Board convened in a regular session on September 5, 2019 at 8:30
a.m. in the Cache County Historic Courthouse, County Council Chambers, 199 North Main, Logan,
Utah.

ATTENDANCE

Members of the Airport Authority Board in Attendance:
John Kerr — Chairman

Karl Ward — Cache County Council

Gar Walton

Bill Francis

Members of the Airport Authority Board Absent:
Craig W Buttars — Cache County Executive

Holly Daines — Logan City Mayor

Jeannie F. Simmonds — Logan City Council

Also in Attendance:

Lee Ivie — Logan-Cache Airport Manager

Philip Noble — Cache County Finance Office
Brittany Kingston — Cache County Finance Office
Andreas Wesemann — Utah State University Aviation
Kent King — Utah State University Aviation

Kim Hall — Leading Edge Aviation

Doug Fullmer — Logan City Fire Department
Mark Leyda

Russ Kirkham

Otto Puhlmann

Maclain Drake

Janeen Allen — Minutes

CALL TO ORDER

Chairman John Kerr called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.

ITEMS OF BUSINESS

Approval of Minutes — June 6, 2019

ACTION: Motion was made by Gar Walton and seconded by Bill Francis to
approve the minutes of June 6, 2019 as written. The vote in favor was unanimous,
4-0 (Craig Buttars, Holly Daines and Jeannie Simmonds absent for vote)
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ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

Manager’s Report — Lee lvie

Lee Ivie gave the Manager’s Report (Attachment A). He made note that he received a letter from the
FAA informing him that both segments of the first phase of India have now been closed out which
means all AIP projects are now closed out and a $173,000 reimbursement payment should be
coming shortly.

Due to time constraints, Chairman Kerr moved agenda item 3.e. up for immediate discussion.

Restaurant Tax Fund Application Process — Philip Noble and Brittany Kingston

Phillip Noble first gave the Finance Report (Attachment B) which is similar to what is done for the
Cache County Emergency Medical Services. He asked the board members to provide input as to
what they would like to see in the report and how often they would like to have it presented. There
was some discussion about the reserve balance and Kerr pointed out that the Airport is slightly
different because it is required to front most of the funds for projects and receive reimbursement later.

Noble said he has researched to determine if the airport qualifies for Restaurant Tax funds. According
to the Utah Transportation Council regarding the designation of airports pertaining to Restaurant Tax
funds, if the FAA identifies an airport as being regionally significant, it is eligible for Restaurant Tax
funds.

Noble further explained that these funds can be designated for direct allocation or given on a
competitive basis. There are some entities in Cache County that receive direct funds. The County
Council as the legislative body may determine if the airport may be added to the list for dedicated
funding or if it needs to submit application for competitive funds.

Aviation Club Fundraiser 5K Airport Run — Andreas Wesemann

Wesemann introduced Kent King as an advisor for the USU Aviation Club. King gave a presentation
(Attachment C) on the upcoming 5K Airport Run to be held September 21, 2019 at 9:00 a.m. The
fundraiser is a combined effort between the USU Aviation Club and the Alpha Eta Rho Fraternity, and
all of the proceeds from the race will go to the Frank De Leon Compress Memorial Scholarship.

King requested that runway 10/28 be closed from around 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. lvie noted that the
Authority Board must approve the closing of the runway.

ACTION: Motion was made by Karl Ward and seconded by Gar
Walton to approve the 5K Fundraiser Run on September 21, 2019.
The vote in favor was unanimous, 4-0 (Craig Buttars, Holly Daines
and Jeannie Simmonds absent for vote)

Andreas Wesemann put in a request for the airport to consider putting in a parking area in the center
of the airport (Attachment D). He noted the growing student population and thought now would be a
good time to put in a parking area that would be safer and also enhance the beauty of the airport.
Kerr said a parking lot project is not eligible for federal or state funding. However, it might be possible
to use Restaurant Tax Funds for this project.
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Wesemann said that FAA approval still hadn’t come in for the Open House so they had to postpone it
for two years. They will put together a committee to work on it well in advance so the FAA approval
can come in time.

Mobile AARF Training — Doug Fullmer

Fullmer distributed a spreadsheet (Attachment E) and explained the cost breakdown for the required
training in Montana. In addition, AARF firefighters are required to participate in one live fire each year
on a SAFT (Simulated Aircraft Fire Trainer). This training comes at a significant cost when factoring in
travel time, backfill for employees who are gone and registration and meals.

Fullmer proposed bringing in a MAFT (Mobile Aircraft Fire Trainer) next year. A company will bring it
in to our airport for a three-day training course at a significantly reduced cost.

Board members discussed the option. Ward said it makes sense at the reduced cost. Francis added
that Ogden used the training and were impressed with it. Ivie said this is one requirement of the Part
139 certification that we have struggled to meet. He thinks this localized training will work for Part
139.

ACTION: Motion was made by Bill Francis and seconded by Karl
Ward to approve the funding for a Mobile Aircraft Fire Training
(MAFT) brought to the Logan-Cache Airport. The vote in favor was
unanimous, 4-0 (Craig Buttars, Holly Daines and Jeannie Simmonds
absent for vote)

Fullmer noted that the training requires 10,000 square feet and asked for approval to close Runway
05/23 for the three days of training May 26-28, 2020.

Fee Schedule Review — Lee lvie
Ivie said this was covered in the Financial Report given earlier in the meeting by Philip Noble.

Committee Reports:

Audit & Finance - Craig Buttars
Report given at beginning of meeting

Operations Committee — Kim Hall
No report

Capital Improvements — Bill Francis

Francis said the appraisal is done for the land in the RPZ (Runway Protection Zone). Now it’s a
matter of the FAA accepting the appraisal. Ivie clarified that we are required to hire a company
to review the appraisal. Ivie said he also has a company coming to look at the property relating
to wetlands assessment. The environmental studies need to be completed because the land
acquisition funding is tentatively slated for 2020.
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Economic Development / Public Relations — Gar Walton
Walton said the Open House costs need to be reevaluated and see if it can be done at a more
reasonable cost.

Open Items

= Mark Leyda, owner of Hangars G3 and G5, requested to have parking outside of his hangars at an
additional fee. Board members wanted to know what kind of parking he was requesting. Leyda said
it would be intermittent vehicle and trailer parking for storage. Kerr asked if it would be aviation
storage which Leyda confirmed. He further detailed that the trailers would have parts and tools for
aircraft repair. Kerr reiterated that the FAA requires everything in and around hangars must be
aviation related.

Walton asked what the nature of Leyda’s business is. Leyda explained that his business, Rocky
Mountain Aircraft, remodels and overhauls airplanes. Another potential business, Mammoth Fuels,
would provide fuel for Hill Airforce Base firefighting operations. Kerr said he would need to have a
separate permit for fuel dispersion. Leyda said there would be no fuel dispersion onsite. It would
only be sold to Hill Airforce Base.

Leyda said he has already brought in crushed asphalt in the space between the hangars which is
about 20’ x 50’. Francis said he is concerned that allowing him to have trailers would set a
precedent for other hangar owners wanting to bring them, as well.

Leyda said he would like to lease for at least five years. Kerr said this sounds more like a specialty
aviation business and recommended Leyda bring a proposal for his business to the next meeting
where the Board can determine the trailer parking as part of the overall business proposal. He also
reminded everyone that the airport cannot allow non-aviation businesses to operate on the
premises as per the grant assurances required by the FAA.

» Otto Puhlmann, owner of hangars A35 and E2, spoke said without notification his electric bill went
up 55%. Logan City told him it wasn’t a rate increase, but rather a decrease with a surcharge. No
one seems to have received any notifications.

» Maclain Drake from First Digital Telecom out of Salt Lake City said their customer, Leading Edge, is
requesting a fiber optic line at the airport. He asked the board what the requirements or stipulations
in putting this line in down the east side of Airport Drive up to 2500 North and then further east. Kerr
said this will require an easement and asked him to prepare a proposal to present to the board for
consideration at the next meeting.

Next Scheduled Meeting
Thursday, October 10, 2019 at 8:30 a.m.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 9:38 a.m.

Page 4 of 4



LOGAN - CACHE AIRPORT AUTHORITY BOARD
SEPTEMBER 5, 2019
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August 2019 Manager's Report

1. Current AIP Projects.

a. Reimbursement for Taxi-lane I: Reimbursement for the retainage amount of $7,500.00 on phase
one of this project has been paid to UDOT, and the second installment of $172,000.00 from the FAA
has been approved for payment. The Department of Aeronautics sent me an e-mail message
verifying that the first mentioned payment of $7,500.00 should be received by the county finance
department the first week in September, but the second and larger payment of $172,000.00 won’t be
processed until all of the paper work associated with a cooperative agency agreement between the
FAA and UDOT has been finalized.

b. UDOT Pavement Preservation Project. This project has been completed, and all requests for
reimbursement of the State’s portion of funding have been submitted to UDOT.

2. Buildings, Grounds, and Vehicle Maintenance.

a. Anew phone system was installed in the Manager’s office and pilot’s lounge which enables the
airport to be connected to the county’s network. The new phone number for the airport manager’s
office is (435) 755-1750

b. Both ground vehicles (the GMC pick-up, and the Jeep Wagon), needed new tire installations. The
GMC had a front end alignment at the time that the tires were mounted to the truck.

c. The tractor the airport leases from Valley implement for mowing operations will be used through the
month of September and then returned to the Lessor. Our mower will be serviced and stored in the
ARFF building for the winter.

d. National Equipment Services has been contacted to perform several maintenance items on the two
plow trucks, and the snow blower in preparation for the upcoming winter season. The repairs are
listed below.

1. Repair the exhaust system on the Ford Truck

Repair the power steering pump on the Ford Truck

Find out why the dump bed is not working on the Ford Truck

Fix the fuel injection bleed off problem on the Auto Car Truck

Adjust the clutch in the Auto Car Truck

Repair the oil canister leak in the Osh Kosh Blower

Service all three Vehicles
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3. Airport Open House/Air Show.

Cancelled

4. Hangar Construction.

Hangar #G7 is almost ready for occupancy, and the construction of hangar # D8 has not started yet.
Space # D10 is available due to Zack Loosle no longer wanting to build a hangar.

5. Part 139 Inspection.

The annual part 139 inspection was conducted June 26 through June 28 and I’'m still waiting to receive a
letter of discrepancies from Rick Schroeder
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5™ ANNUAL RUN THE RUNWAY 5K
September 21,2019
?:00 am



ALPHA ETA RHO FRATERNITY AND UTAH STATE
UNIVERSITY
RUN THE RUNWAY
SEPTEMBER 21, 2019




SEPTEMBER 21, 2019

« Alpha Eta Rho would like to request running a 5 K fun run on Runway 10/28
on September 21, 2019 at 2:00 am at the Logan- Cache Airport as a
fundraiser for the Frank De Leon Compress Memorial Scholarship. This run will
take place during the College of Agriculture and Applies Science week at
Utah State University.






PROPOSED 5K RUN

« The Run would start at the Utah State University hangar and go north west on
Alpha to Charlie, turn right on the abandoned runway and then furn right on
Runway 10 and run to the Delta Taxiway, turn around on runway 28 1o the
end and return on Runway 10 then run on the abandon runway and then
turn right on Charlie taxiway and then turn back around and return back to
the Hangar.

« We need permission to close Runway 10/28 from 8:00 am to 11:00 am.

« We would need permission to drive on the closed runway and place X at
each end to verify the closure of the runway.

 We would ask that the airport manager - Lee Ivie to submit a NOTAM
through the Federal NOTAM System for the runway closure.

 We anficipate 50 to 200 people in attendance.



THANK YOU

« Any Questionse

« Thank you for your time and consideration.
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